[Date]

Dear [Landlord's name],

I am writing as the legal tenant of the property at [property address] to follow up on the mould issue I reported to you on [date]. As I have not received a response from you within the 14 days required, I am contacting you again regarding this urgent matter.
As stated in my previous communication on [date], there is a significant mould problem in [state locations in property]. I can confirm this mould has been caused by a structural fault in the property and not due to any actions on my part as the tenant. 
As you are aware, under the Homes (Fitness for Human Habitation) Act 2018, it’s the landlord's responsibility to resolve mould issues caused by structural faults within a reasonable timeframe. I am extremely concerned about the health impacts of the mould. It poses serious risks, [particularly for my children], including respiratory problems, infections, allergies, and asthma. As a tenant I have a right to live in a property that is safe and does not negatively affect my [family's] health.
I would appreciate a response from you to confirm when you or a contractor will inspect the property and make the necessary repairs. If this issue remains unresolved, I will have no choice but to escalate this matter further to protect my health as your tenant.
Please contact me at your earliest convenience to discuss next steps. I look forward to resolving this issue together.
Sincerely,

[Your name]
[Your phone number]
[Your email]
[Attach images of the mould below]

